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Coordinator Comment

At work, I read a motivational piece about building team work. It talked about the cooperation that a SWAT crew must have. Individual members are well trained, dependable and respected by their fellow team members. The team must focus on a mission, train and work together, with members able to count on each other at all times. These criteria reminded me of “we” who have to be the team leader for medical treatment AND for working with IEPs. We have to work to find teams that we trust, and we even have to train some. That is our job as persons who deal with Stickler syndrome. 

Once in a while, someone expresses the wish that they did not have Stickler syndrome. My response is that we would not be the people we are, if we had had other experiences.

Save your vacation time for July 10-12, 2009.  

“Get The Word Out” Campaign

In January a mailing was sent to all Residency Program Directors of Ophthalmology at medical schools throughout the US and Canada which included the article by Dr. Snead, published in Ophthalmology, regarding the benefits of prophylactic retinal surgery. 

An article on Stickler syndrome and SIP was submitted to the Association of University Professors of Ophthalmology for publication in their News & Views March newsletter. 

Funding requests are being made to ophthalmic-related corporations to help cover costs for SIP to exhibit at the April conference of the American Association for Pediatric Ophthalmology & Strabismus. Expected attendance is over 1000 physicians! And thank you to Jim Brown, past SIP conference attendee, for his generous donation that will cover the copying costs for us to exhibit at this ophthalmology conference!

Conference AID

The SIP Board is making a special effort to help persons come to our annual conference. We want to work with any and all to get you to the conference. Please contact sip@sticklers.org if you have thought “Gee, I would go, but for the cost.” PLAN NOW to join us in 2009 SIP can provide funds for gas, food, hotel, and registration. Please contact us. There truly cannot be a monetary value placed on attending a SIP conference. However, one of our members put it together: With a Hotel Stay of $120 it looks like the total cost of attending the Conference would be...

$120 (Hotel for Saturday night)
+$40 (conference registration)
$0 (Two Adults for the Saturday night dinner).

$0 for two for breakfast.
$160 total for the Hotel/ Conference and Two Adults at the Saturday night dinner & breakfast
Or if you stay in your own home
$60 conference registration
$80 for the Saturday night dinner,

$20 for breakfast,
= $160 Total for Conference, dinner and breakfast. 

STICKLER CLINIC

This is a Stickler syndrome clinic located at Boston’s Mass, General Hospital operated by Dr. Ruth Liberfarb. Patients need to book an appointment with Sandy Massalski: 617-726-1561. The patient has to pre-register with Mass. General Hospital to give billing information, and to get a hospital number.  Dr Liberfarb only schedules clinic appointments on Thursday afternoon from 1-5pm. She could see 3- 4 people.

The patient needs to submit medical records in advance.  The Genetics Unit has a training program for physicians doing fellowships in Med. Genetics. Some of these "fellows" may participate in the clinic. 

The clinic is not free, but it is a dream come true” for persons with Stickler syndrome. Please make the call soon. This clinic can not stay open, unless we use it.

Volunteer FOUND

She is now looking into ways to collect your unused air miles for SIP to use to get people to conferences. If you have mileage to donate, Contact sip@sticklers.org
Organ and Tissue Donation

If you wish to donate any/all organs and tissue to the National Institutes of Health/National Institute on Aging (NIH/NIA) to further research on Stickler syndrome, then all you need to do is advise a family member of your desire. When the time comes for the donation to be made, the contact number to coordinate the donation is 1.410.350.3950 at the National Institute on Aging.

If you have a planned surgery, and would like to work with your physician to donate tissue for the NIH to study (and are not already a participant in the Connective Tissue Study being done by Dr. Nazli McDonnell et al), then complete the study questionnaire on the NIH study website (see link below), prior to your surgery, and contact the study to give informed consent. Submission of this form needs to occur several weeks prior to your surgery date to be able to arrange for everything on time. 

http://www.grc.nia.nih.gov/studies/ctd.htm
NIA STICKLER STUDY

Dr. Nazli McDonnell is the principal investigator for the Connective Tissue disorders study at the NIH. The study is located at the Baltimore campus at the National Institute on Aging. The study information can be found at:

http://www.grc.nia.nih.gov/studies/ctd.htm 
On the website, you will see a sample consent form, as well as a downloadable medical history questionnaire. We are hoping that many of you are interested in participating in the study. 

If you wish to participate, please complete the questionnaire in as much detail as possible and email it to me directly, or fax it to attention Ben Griswold at 410 350 7308. If you already had a genetic mutation study done, please also include the results in your questionnaire. It is especially important to include as much clinical detail as possible (such as height, cleft palate, eye complications, joint and bone problems) about all the affected persons in your family. If you would like to do so, you can also mail photographs of affected persons as this will aid in determining the extent of craniofacial involvement.

Upon receiving your questionnaire, they will contact you and obtain a phone consent if you would like to participate without coming to Baltimore, or schedule a visit if you would like to be seen for a study visit. Obtaining the consent will also allow us to obtain a tissue sample if you are undergoing a surgical procedure at home at a future date.

Some of you have already participated and given samples when the study was located in Bethesda Clinical Center under the direction of Dr. Clair Francomano. They are still working with the samples and clinical information obtained from the study at that time. Some of you will be receiving reports regarding genetic mutations in the next few months. 

 

Last year, at the Stickler conference, we gave saliva samples for Dr McDonnell to use in furthering her research on Stickler syndrome. 

SIP SCHOLARSHIP
Dr. and Mrs. Stickler donated the start-up money for a fund to provide high school seniors, who have a diagnosis of Stickler syndrome, with a four year scholarship. Applications are available on line and are due June 15 each year. The winner is announced at the annual conference. Applications are on the SIP website.

News from the List server
Quite a few months ago, I mentioned that hearing aids that make it easier to tell what direction sounds are coming from were in
development. I've got an update on the situation, and I thought y'all might be interested.

First, if you want to hear an example of what might be possible, please listen to the "Virtual Barbershop" simulation
(http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_IBKwbwI26U)
This humorous sound recording was made with binaural microphones; to get the original effect in the playback of the recording, you need to listen to it with stereo headphones. 
I was not sure how well this effect would work for me, since I have trouble locating the source of sounds with or without hearing aids, but I was really
impressed when I heard it the first time. I could hear when the actors were moving closer to me or farther away from me and what side of the room they were speaking from. My only thought was how utterly SCARY this technology could be if the sound recording was from a horror movie! You would really jump out of your skin if it was!! Anyway, if you listen *very* carefully at the end of the recording, you'll discover that it is actually an ad for a hearing aid (or technology) from Starkey, called "Sentara" or "Centara." However, I couldn't find anything with this name on Starkey's website.

What I have found is that several of the hearing aid manufacturers now have high-end digital hearing aids that make assorted
claims for "more lifelike sound," "better hearing in noisy environments," or "better sound localization." It's really hard to tell from the manufacturers' websites whether this is exactly like the technology used to produce the Virtual Barbershop, perhaps because they haven't standardized
their terminology yet or perhaps because they're each trying to convince you that their hearing aid technology is superior to all others. Could be a little of both! 

Anyway, don't be put off by the overcomplicated terminology used by the manufacturers. It appears that the Widex AIKIA, the Phonak Exelia, the Oticon Epoq, and the Starkey Destiny may each have their own versions of this sound processing technology. 

And for those of you who are "power hungry," at least when it comes to hearing aids, Phonak and Oticon each have super-power hearing aids now that have directional microphones and some of the other features that are now standard on the medium-power digital aids. Phonak's model is called Naida and is water resistant. Oticon's product is called Sumo and uses lights rather than sounds to signal program changes. To my knowledge, these aids do not incorporate the sound localization technology of the other models I mentioned, but their specifications suggest they're an improvement over older high-power aids.” From Marge, The Technology Geek :-)

Seeking Social Security Disability Benefits?
14 Jul 2008
People with severe disabilities know what it means to wait. They wait medical test results; they wait doctors' diagnoses and they wait for answers to their questions about the future. Delays are typical for people filing for Social Security Disability Insurance (SSDI) benefits, but there are ways to avoid common mistakes that make the process even more difficult to navigate, according to Allsup. Founded in 1984 and headquartered near St. Louis, Allsup represents people nationwide for their entitled SSDI benefits. 

Two-thirds of all SSDI applicants will have their initial claim denied. If they appeal, and even if they are successful, they will go through several additional steps and may wait two years or longer before they ever see a disability payment. There are some missteps, however, that can actually add time and increase the delay for an SSDI award, according to Allsup. 

"Social Security disability payments are a significant, and often the sole, income source for millions of individuals with disabilities and their families," said Edward Swierczek, senior claimant representative with Allsup. "Unfortunately, people with disabilities often make mistakes in applying for their SSDI benefits. This may result in even more delays, which puts more stress on what could already be a precarious financial situation." 

To help educate claimants, Allsup provides the following information on seven common mistakes people make when filing for SSDI benefits: 

Seven Common Mistakes When Filing for SSDI 

1. Going into the process uneducated. Some people believe it's just a matter of filling out a few forms, sending them in and waiting for their checks. They would be surprised to find out just how complicated the SSDI process really is. 

The Social Security Administration follows a five-step sequential evaluation process to determine if an individual qualifies for disability benefits, explained Swierczek, including: 

- You must not be gainfully employed, which is defined as earning $940 a month or more, 
- Your condition is severe, meaning it interferes with basic activities of  work, 
- Your condition is on the Social Security Administration's list of disabling conditions, or medically equals one of the disabling conditions on the list, 
and you will be disabled for more than 12 months,

- You are not able to do the work you had been doing before the impairment and, 
- You can't perform any other type of work. 

"You have to meet the first two criteria before the Social Security Administration will consider your claim," said Swierczek, who has more than 30 years experience helping individuals through the complexities of the SSDI application process. 

1. "If you're a 40-year-old ironworker who hurt your back, the Social Security Administration may find that you are not disabled if you can do desk work. You may not think you can, but if you don't provide compelling evidence why you can't, they will deny your claim," he said. 

2. Going through the SSDI process alone. Individuals who apply for Social Security Disability Insurance benefits without representation are more likely to have their claim denied. "Working with government agencies and understanding the nuances of what's needed to comply with the regulation isn't something the average person is aware of," said Allsup senior claimant representative David Bueltemann, who has successfully represented thousands of SSDI applicants. "Just as people hire accountants to complete their tax returns and represent them before the Internal Revenue Service if they're audited, individuals are recognizing they need representation when they go into the Social Security Disability Insurance process," he added. 

3. Underestimating the impact of your disability. Sometimes pride leads people to underplay the extent of their disabilities because they have endured a condition so long that they have learned how to cope with the stress of daily life. But many people underestimate how much their disability affects their day-to-day lives. A good example, Bueltemann explained, is a 50-year-old grandmother who tells the state Disability Determination Service (DDS) that she takes care of her grandchildren. If the woman doesn't explain that the children are teen-agers and self-sufficient, the DDS may deny her claim because it believes that she is capable of working in a day care center. 

4. Exaggerating the impact of your disability. On the other end of the spectrum are people who want to make their condition appear worse than it is. For example, a man who uses a cane at a hearing before an administrative law judge but doesn't normally use a cane would be over-representing his condition. "If the judge asks to look at the cane and sees the tip is not worn, the claim is immediately suspect, even though the claimant may have had a legitimate case if he'd just stuck to the unexaggerated truth," Swierczek explained. "It is important to elaborate, but not exaggerate." 

5. Being vague about your work history. Knowing what the expectations are for your work, and showing accurately from the outset why you can't perform this work any longer, is an essential part of qualifying for SSDI benefits. For example, Swierczek said, a service technician might be required to drive 
for extended periods as part of the job. "If your impairment means you can only drive for 10 minutes without experiencing extreme pain, yet your job requires you drive in 60-minute stretches, you need to make it clear on your disability application what the work expectations are and what your limitations are," said Swierczek. 

"Otherwise, you may end up in double jeopardy: Your disability claim is rejected because the Social Security Administration believes you can still perform your work," he said. "But you're out of work because you really can't meet the requirements of the job." 

6. Missing the appeals deadline. The Social Security Administration denies more than 60 percent of all initial SSDI applications, but there is a formal appeals process with three levels. If you are rejected at any level, you have only 60 days to appeal to the next level. If you miss the deadline, you need to start the process from the beginning. 

If you've applied on your own and received a denial, it's not too late to choose an SSDI representative, such as Allsup, to handle the appeal and continue with your case. Taking this step may make the difference in experiencing further delays to receiving your SSDI benefits. 

7. Giving up. The process can be excruciatingly long and cumbersome. Nearly 750,000 people are waiting for a hearing before an administrative law judge, which is only one level of the SSDI appeals process. For individuals already facing significant physical or mental disabilities, this delay can add to the difficulty. Bueltemann, however, is quick to point out that receiving SSDI is a benefit that individuals with disabilities and their families have earned, if they meet the SSDI requirements. An SSDI award also is essential in securing other forms of financial support, including Medicare benefits and retirement protection. 

"It may not be as easy as it should be to receive your payments, but don't give up," Bueltemann said. "Make sure you have good representation and don't lose hope that you can secure your benefits." 
http://www.medicalnewstoday.com/articles/114911.php
DISABLED?
We had a discussion on the list serve recently. The question was “how does that word affect you?” Lots of different opinions were expressed. Join us. The list serve instructions are on our website:
http://www.sticklers.org/sip2/
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